
Vermont Agency of Natural Resources
Department of Environmental Conservation
Waste Management and Prevention Division

Solid Waste Management Program

Town of Halifax Closed Landfill
2044 Branch Road, Halifax, VT

The public is hereby notified that the Vermont Agency of Natural Resources has prepared a draft 
post-closure care certification for the Town of Halifax closed landfill.  The certification provides 
for ongoing environmental monitoring and post-closure care of the closed landfill.  The 
environmental monitoring will continue analysis for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances within a 
monitoring well that previously tested above the Vermont Groundwater Enforcement Standards 
for these substances. The application has been filed in accordance with 10 V.S.A. 6605 and the 
Solid Waste Management Rules, and has been determined to be administratively and technically 
complete.

A copy of the application, supplementary materials and draft certification is available for public 
review at the offices of the Solid Waste Management Program, 1 National Life Drive, 
Montpelier, (802) 828-1138, and the Halifax Town Offices, 246 Branch Road, (802) 368-7390.

Written comments on the draft certification being solicited by the Agency and must be received 
by no later than (**Insert Date-see below**).  

Comments or requests for information may be addressed to:

Kasey Kathan
Vermont Solid Waste Management Program

1 National Life Drive – Davis 1
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-3704

(802) 522-0561
kasey.kathan@vermont.gov

**Insert Date** - Insert the date for end of the public comment period by adding 14 days 
to the date of the last newspaper publication or abutter notice


